STATE OF WASHINGTON
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
9)329-3400

4601 N Monroe Street » Spokane, Washington 99205-1295 ¢ (509)329-3400

July 23,2010

Board of County Commissioners
Asotin County

PO Box 160

Asotin, WA 99402

RE:  Determination of Potentially Liable Person Status
Dear Asotin County Board of Commissioners:

On June 23, 2010, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) sent you written notice about Asotin County’s
‘proposed status as a potentially liable person (PLP) for a release of hazardous substances at the following
site:

e Name: Asotin County Regional Landfill
o Address: 2901 6™ Avenue, Clarkston, WA 99403
e Facility/Site No.: 572

The 30-day comment period on this preliminary notice expired on July 23, 2010 and Ecology has not
received comments from the County.

Based on the information available to date, Ecology finds that credible evidence exists to support the
County’s status as a potentially liable person for the release at Asotin County Regional Landfill. On the
basis of this finding, Ecology has determined that Asotin County is a Potentially Liable Person (PLP) with
regard to the Asotin County Regional Landfill.

Chapters 70.105D RCW and 173-340 WAC outline the County’s rights and responsibilities as a PLP.
Ecology's site manager for the facility, John Cleary, will be in touch with the County Public Works
Director about proceeding with cleanup at this site.

If you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact John Cleary at (509) 329-3531 or
jcle461@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Woes 7Lt~
Wayne Keafft

Waste 2 Resources Program
Eastern Regional Office
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